MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF SNAITH AND COWICK TOWN
COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 27" OCTOBER 2014 AT 26 MARKET
PLACE. SNAITH

PRESENT
Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton (Town Mayor) in the chair, Cllr. G. Laughton. ClIr.
G. Hulme and Cllr. R. McArthur and Cllr. C. Fox

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 13" October 2014 having been
circulated were accepted as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town
Mayor. Proposed ClIr. G. Laughton seconded Cllr. R. McArthur and agreed

APOLOGIES
Cllr. S. Jones, Cllr. J. Barrett. Cllr. N. Megson. Cllr. J. Hollas, ClIr. R. Lyons

DECLARATION OF INTEREST BY MEMBERS IN ITEMS ON THIS
AGENDA AND THE NATURT OF SUCIH INTEREST
None '

TO NOTE DISPENSATIONS GIVEN TO ANY MEMBER OF THE
COUNCIL IN RESPECT OF THE AGENDA ITEMS LISTED BELOW
None

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
None

EAST RIDING COUNCILLORS REPORT

Traffic Survey

Cllr. C. Fox stated a traffic survey would be carried out in the first week in
November on Pontefract Road.

George Street Yellow Lines

Clir. C. Fox stated she had been in communications with a resident of George
Street regarding Double Yellow Lines.

Park Lodge Shooting School

Cllr. C. Fox stated she had attended a meeting with approximately 20 residents
of Cowick regarding alleged noise disruption from the Shooting Lodge. Cllr. C.
Fox stated she had now arranged another meeting with residents however
residents had stated they were disappointed that no Town Councillors were
present. Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton stated some Councillors were aware of the
meeting however were unavailable to attend.

TOWN CLERKS REPORT
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RESIDENTS CONCERNS

Litter

The Town Clerk advised she had received a complaint from a resident
regarding Litter on Butt Lane. The Town Clerk advised the resident was due to
attend the meeting to speak in the Public Participation however they have not
attended. Noted by Council Members

Overgrown Nettles — 6 Selby Road

The Town Clerk advised several complaints had been made regarding Nettles
overhanging on Selby Road. Cllr. G. Laughton proposed writing a letter o the
property owner asking them to cut back the nettles seconded Cllr. R. McArthur
and agreed

Citizen Link — Beast Fair

The Town Clerk and Mayor informed councillor complaints had been made
regarding the Citizen Link not working on Beast Fair. Clir. G. LLaughton
proposed writing to ERYC asking them if the booth is not working and what
the future was for Citizen Links in the Fast Riding seconded Cllr. R. McArthur
and agreed

YOUTH CLUB

Councillors were informed a Survey to 600 plus pupils at Snaith and Cowick
Primary Schools and Snaith High School had been sent out for completion and
the Keys for the Youth Club had now been received by the Clerk. The youth
club workers continue to work on having the club open mid-December. Noted
by Council Members.

TOWN LOCK UPS
Deferred to next meeting

UPDATE ON SNAITH INGS RIVERBANK REPAIRS
An email from Alice Hernes (Environment Agency) was circulated to council
members prior to the meeting for consideration. Noted by Council members

FLOWER TUBS

The Town Clerk advised two members of the public were happy to volunteer to
plant up the pots on Cross Hills and outside of the Priory Church. Noted by
council members

ADDITIONAL LITTER BIN - JOINT USE PLAY AREA
It was agreed for this to be discussed by the Joint Use Play Area Committee.
Noted by council members

EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL — DOG WARDEN LEAFLET
A copy of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council Dog Warden Leatlet was
circulated to council members prior to the meeting. The Town Clerk advised
councillor to ring the dedicated telephone number of the leatlet to report dog
fouling. Noted by Council members.
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FEEDBACK FROM COMMUNITY RESILIENCE CONFERENCE 9"
OCTOBER 2014

Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton advised he had attended the meeting and had
received a lot of information which he had handed to the Town Clerk. Cllr. J.
Staveley — Churton stated that Snaith and Cowick Town Council were used as
a good practice Council with regards to the Emergency Plan and the New
Youth Club. Noted by council members.

[TEMS FROM COUNCIT. MEMBERS

Dropped Kerbs — Cllr. J. Stavelev — Churton

Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton advised he had been round the whole of Snaith and
was very concerned with the disabled access facilities on pavements and
footpaths. It was agreed to place this issuc on the agenda for when Mr Feathery
attends the Town Council for a meeting on the 27" November. Noted by
Council Members

Parking of Cowick Road — Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton

Cllr. J. Staveley — Churton advised cars were once again parking on the from of
Brierley Close and causing the grass to be pulled up. Cllr. G. Laughton
proposed contacting ERYC asking them to carry out another leaflet drop to the
property’s as they had done the year previous seconded Cllr. G. Hulme and
agreed

Mud on Road — Cllr. J. Stavelev — Churton

Cllr. 1. Staveley — Churton advised he had notices a large amount of mud on
the road from Farmers exiting their fields. Cllr. G. Laughton proposed writing a
letter to the local farmers reminding them they have a duty of care to road users
and to ask them to ensure the roads are left to an acceptable level seconded
Cllr. R. McArthur and agreed

OFFICE USE
Deferred to the next meeting

EVENTS

Remembrance Parade

The Town Clerk handed out all parade information and reminded Councillor to
be at the Prior Church for 10.10am. Noted by Council members

Christmas Market

The Town Clerk advised plans were continuing for the Christmas Market.
Noted by council members

ACCOUNTS
A full copy of payments were read to council members. Proposed Cllr. G.

Hulme seconded Cllr. G. Laughton and agreed

EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC
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CCTV

The Town Clerk advised a full evaluation had been carried out by the Town
Clerk and two members of the council in relation to the CCTV tenders. The
Clerk advised further questions needed to be ask from all companies tendering.
Noted by Council Members




